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Swimbridge Parish Council
MEETING OF SWIMBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL
TUESDAY 13th FEBRUARY 2018 at 7.30 PM   SWIMBRIDGE JUBILEE HALL
MINUTES
Prior to the start of the meeting, Councillors welcomed Mr James Wright as a new Councillor.

Public Session 
Guest Speakers
Cllr Luggar – Council is debating district boundaries – details are available on the website.  The Budget is going to full council for approval.  Details also available on the website.
2018.09 Apologies and attendance – apologies received from County Cllr Edgell.  In attendance Cllrs Dodd, Wadsworth, Knill, Newnham, Morrish and Skinner. District Cllrs Luggar and Lane and new Cllr Wright.

2018.10
Declarations of Interest - none
`


2018.11
Minutes of previous meeting – these were agreed and signed.
2018.12
Correspondence
T Symons – Station Hill concerning the drainage issues on Station Hill
DCC Flood Risk Management Team

2018.13
Committee Reports 
1. Planning
63982 – Barn Cottage, West Hurscott – Summer House and shed – APPROVED
64170 – Replacement Garage, Sandwick Garage, Gunn - APPROVED
64406 – Replacement Ag. Building at Summermoor Fam, Swimbridge

61689 – Amended plan for Archipark Development

63689 – Consent for removal of horse chestnut tree at Witham, Swimbridge – APPROVED
2. Finance – nothing to report
3. Community Engagement/Glebe Field – Planning update – the committee is ready to submit the application for the field development.  Planning costs will be £693.  It was proposed that this cost is taken from the general account.  All agreed.  Cllr Luggar said that he thought there should be no planning fee, but would check and report back.  Cllr Lane reported that the planning fees are due to increase in April, and therefore the committee should consider acting swiftly!  Cllr Wadsworth reported that there would probably have to be an ecology report costing around £300-£500.  Cllr Skinner is carrying out weekly Health and Safety checks, and he will clear the rubbish left from the flooding when the weather permits.  Cllr Wadsworth also reported that the committee was considering an application to Sport England citing the joint lack of facilities in Landkey and Swimbridge for women’s football and walking football.
Grass cutting will be starting soon.  There is general dissatisfaction with the standard of the grass cutting – Cllr Wadsworth proposed that the contract should go out to tender, managed by the Glebe Field committee – all in favour.  Cllr Wadsworth also confirmed that he will send a copy of the plans to the Diocese.


2018.14
Payments for approval :



Clerks Salary




£160.72 




J J Bins





£34.66 



D Netherway




£24.58

2018.15
Matters for further discussion




Flooding by the caravan park.




                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            






Signed ____________________ 
